
BAY MILLS TOWNSHIP 
SPECIAL MEETING 

APRIL 21, 2022 
 

 
Supervisor R. Graham called the meeting to order at 9:06 am.  Board members present:  D. 

Wilcox, M. Swendsen and R. Graham  

A Special meeting was called to amend the Bay Mills Township Cemetery Ordinance approved 

on March 9, 2022. 

Motion by D. Wilcox, support by M. Swendsen to remove the burial fee schedule from 

Section 5 and to add the following paragraph to the first page of the ordinance.  

Bay Mills township cemeteries are important historical, cultural, and archaeological resources 

that provide the community with some of our earliest written history. Cemeteries not only 

provide a quiet place in which to honor the deceased but they also remind us of the fragility of 

life today and in earlier times. By taking the responsibility to develop and enforce regulations of 

our cemeteries, we hope to preserve a resource that will benefit not only us but also future 

generations 

Motion CARRIED by roll call vote. 

YEAS:  D. Wilcox, R. Graham and M. Swendsen          NAY: 0 

The Clerk will have the ordinance published in The Sault News. 

Motion to adjourn by D. Wilcox, support by M. Swendsen.  Meeting adjourned at 9:51 am.  

 

Mary Swendsen 
Clerk 
 
 


